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The Seattle demonstrations have been called — with a bit of hyperbole — the 

big bang of the anti-globalization movement and the global media provided 
non-stop coverage of the street theatre. The same was true of the subsequent 
meetings of the IMF and the World Bank, the Summit of the Americas in 

Quebec City and, of course, the G8 Summit in Genoa where the violence was 
unprecedented and one demonstrator was killed. 

So what is this new anti-globalization movement of the NGOs? This is 
not the occasion for lengthy exposition but it's important to stress, as my 
ongoing research makes clear, that there is no homogeneous set of institutions 
called NG0s. Even if we separate out the development groups in poor coun-
tries from the advocacy NG0s, whose main objective is to shape policy, one 

has to divide the latter into several categories. For example, there is a growing 
new "virtual secretariat" for Southern countries, and there has been a remark-
able proliferation of groups centred on establishing business codes of con-
duct, and there are groups rich in technical and legal expertise who usually 
consult "inside" the system, and all of these are rather different from what I've 
termed the Mobilization Networks, for whom a major objective is to rally sup-
port for dissent at a specific event — a WTO ministerial meeting, the Summit 
of the Americas, a meeting of the World Bank and International Monetary 
Fund, the G8 Summit and so on. 

The main objectives of the mobilization networks are to heighten pub-
lic awareness of the target international institution's role in globalization and, 

by doing so, to change its agenda and mode of operation — or, in the case of 

the more extreme members, to shut it down. While these networks are loose-
ly knit coalitions of very disparate groups, an analysis of the networks at 
Seattle (in 1999), Washington, Bangkok and Prague (in 2000) and Quebec 
City (in 2001) show that a significant proportion are environmental, human 
and gender rights NG0s, and anti-poverty groups. The G8 Summit in 

Genoa in July 2001 included these groups but also a number of left-wing 
political parties from Europe, an unknown number of anarchist groups 
known as the Black Bloc and neo-nazi groups now growing in Europe. 

However one must be wary of the view (often stressed by the NGOs them-
selves) that these loose and diverse coalitions represent a new form of global-
ized participatory democracy on the internet or, as one participant has put it, 

a movement that doesn't have a leader, a centre, or even an agreed-on name". 


